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MIDDLETON CHENEY ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES

Parish Meeting Room, Main Road, Middleton Cheney, OX17 2LR
Friday, 13th April 2018 at 7.30pm.



Present:	Chairman Cllr. A. Youel, Vice Chairman Cllr. S Jerrams Coughtrey 
Cllrs. A. Deary, M. Allen, P. Fuller
Clerk/RFO V. Furniss (Mrs)

County Councillor: Rebecca Breese
District Councillor: Val Furniss
District Councillor: Jonathan Riley
6 Members of the public 
2 Reps from Brackley Neighbourhood Policing Team


1.  	Welcome by the Chairman of the Parish Council

The Chairman, Cllr. Alan Youel, welcomed all who were attending.

The purpose of the meeting was an opportunity for village organisations, clubs and residents to share their experiences and aspirations with Council.  

2.   	Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from: 

Councillor: B. Amos 
Councillor: C. Bowden
Councillor: J. Canning
Councillor: R. Solesbury-Timms




Apologies had also been received from: 

	Voluntary Village Archivist & The Dog Training Barn, MC Pre-School, MC Primary School 

3.  	Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 2017

The minutes for the previous Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th April 2017 had previously been circulated, accepted and signed on the 8th May 2017 – Item No. 17/133.  

Proposed: Cllr. S. Jerrams Coughtrey 	Seconded: Cllr. P. Fuller

4.   	Matters arising from the minutes.

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

5.	Reports to the meeting by those attending.

a)	The Police report covered 2017/18 – Brackley Neighbourhood Team. 
The report recommended that crime statistics for the area could be found by visiting: www.police.uk .  The report also advised all members of the public to be vigilant and report any suspicious activity via 101, the non-emergency number – examples were given including arrests and an overview of the crimes figures for Middleton Cheney – Grand Total of 58 for the year.  It was also explained that what residents were experiencing was a national trend and residents should not be complacent.  As always 999 should only be used to report a crime or incident in progress where someone is immediately at risk of harm.  Northants Police also supports local social media networks and those attending were encouraged to view them as they provided information and advice keeping a two-way flow of information between the police and the public.  Those who do not use the Internet or social media can obtain information from the Parish Council.  Specific questions were asked relating to drugs and ASB in relation to the youth of the village and advice was given – Neighbourhood Alert a messaging service is now in operation and replaces Community Connect and allows frontline police officers to send messages direct from their mobile devices – so real time while the police are in the area.  Those attending were also advised that Brackley & Towcester no longer have front offices for the public to visit.  The useful website link mentioned at the meeting: www.northants.police.uk  One of the team will be monitoring.



b)	Chairman’s Report – Cllr. Alan Youel

The Chairman thanked all Councillors, new and longstanding, for their contribution, both in and out of meetings, especially as the amount of time, which Council affairs properly demand had increased and this is all carried out on a voluntary basis. 

Cllr. Youel then gave an overview of what the Parish Council had achieved during the past year and the actions that had been taken to achieve objectives. 

Additional subjects covered were Financial Constraints/Precept/New External Auditors, Welcome to our New District Councillor, Neighbourhood Plan, Website and Social Media, Parish Office, Traffic Calming, Highways, Dog Fouling, MCPIT and Play Areas in general, Litter, Bridleway, Cheney Chatter, Development and Planning Applications, Local Plan 2A, Environment and Finance/Grants in general.  

Cllr Youel summed up by thanking those who volunteer for the benefit of others in the village. He reminded those in attendance there were still Parish Councillor vacancies and he encouraged residents to consider this role. 

Finally he asked those attending whether they had any questions or concerns they would like to raise with Council.  One question related to website update.  It was explained to the resident that this is done as and when time permitted but normally on a daily/weekly basis.

The Chairman’s closing remarks were to reiterate his thanks to everyone who had worked extremely hard for the benefit of residents saying he appreciated the work they were doing.

c)	County Councillor Rebecca Breese 

The Chairman invited our County Councillor to present her report.  She introduced herself to those attending and explained her new role.  She explained that the bulk of NCC’s funding comes from central Government and that currently NCC receives £673 per person p.a. based on 2011 census figures compared to London Boroughs that receive in excess of £1K.  To give an example close to NCC East Sussex receives £159 more per person that amounts to £832.

Cllr Breese then outlined Council Tax and updated those attending on the Chief Executive i.e. an Officer has now stepped up to the role following the departure of Paul Blantern who left October 2017.



	County Councillor Rebecca Breese – Continued

A further explanation on total spend by NCC had been £429m – and how the majority of this was spent on adult social care for both the elderly and vulnerable adults – a Statutory Duty.  Broadly there are in excess of 6,000 vulnerable adults being supported by NCC and the total spent £190m.  The next largest spend is related to Children’s services costing around £147m and in 2016 there were 900 looked after children and this has risen to 1050.  She explained that 70% of the budget is spent on 3% of the population.  

Other costs of expenditure cover waste disposal, highways, bus passes, libraries and trading standards.

She then gave a brief outline on the working practices/culture at NCC relating to senior Officers and Cllrs on the Cabinet.

Moving on NCC needs to reorganise itself into Unitary Authorities and the Secretary of State has indicated this should be “more than one and less than three”.  This could mean that Parish and/or Town Councils will have the opportunity to take responsibility for services that they are interested in.

Finally she explained the reason behind Angel Square and that Commissioners will be appointed to oversee the running of NCC.

 d)	District Councillor, Jonathan Riley – Introduced himself and said he hoped to get to know those attending the meeting better over the coming months and help with aspirations of those living in the Ward.

 e)	District Councillor, Val Furniss 

Cllr. Furniss referred to her 2 roles of Clerk to the Parish Council and District Cllr. for the Ward. She emphasised that SNC and CDC remained independent Councils. They made decisions and implemented them based on their own Council polices for the benefit of residents in their respective areas.

Other areas covered were District’s budget; New Homes Bonus; Waste Recycling; Previous and New Joint Chief Executive; Horton Hospital; Local Businesses; Neighbourhood Plan; 5yr Land Supply;3 National Planning Awards to be decided on in June; Conservation and Heritage; Updated and New Policies that have been introduced; Health and Wellbeing; Arts & Cultural; Horton Hospital; Silverstone Heritage Link; Fly Tipping; Taxi Licensing; Peer Review; Local Plan Part 2A; Home Safe; Homelessness in the District; Noise Policy + the new GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations as at 25th May 2018).  In addition, she also gave 

e)	District Councillor, Val Furniss - Continued
an overview of the Committees she attended at District .  She explained that she holds surgeries once or twice a month if residents have any concerns or questions they would like to discuss and she was more than happy to make alternative arrangements.

f)	Voluntary Village Archivist – Nancy Long – Although unable to attend, her activities were covered in the History Society Report.

g)	Tennis Club – A representative from the Tennis Club, attended. He thanked the Parish Council for their continued support and in particular for the Council’s help regarding funding for the partial re-fencing of the courts.  The tennis club promotes tennis in the village.  Membership had increased.  Junior training by a qualified coach, Michael Hodson, takes place on Saturday mornings.  It is viewed that junior coaching helps promote healthy lifestyles and introduce younger members of our community and surrounding villages to tennis in a safe and fun environment.   In addition, the courts have been made available to the Primary School with teacher supervision.  They also support local organisations when they can.

h)	Playing Fields Association – The Chairman gave an overview of where they were and that more support was needed for both the Social Club and the PFA.  They had been organising events to raise funds and this would continue this summer.

	i)	All Saints Church – Church Warden – Bridget Robb
Bridget gave an overview report and thanked the Parish Council for their continued support.  She explained that this year had been more challenging.  She outlined family and general participation still continued but like most, financial constraints were a problem and she was hoping that both the Parish Council and the Church could liaise to address some of the issues common to both.  She emphasised the need to have support from the community by all ages.  Major roof works need to be done and although funding has been offered it is still short of the required sum required. The Annual Report and Financial Statements of the PCC for the year ending 31 December 2017 would be sent to the Clerk.  

	j)	Health Walking Group and Gardening Club – Janine Burton
30-40 people participate and walks are not only in the village. For those who need a gentle walk this in carried out in the village for approx.8 people.  
There are 50 members of the Gardening Club – they have plant sales and raise money for Charity – this year Water-Aid.  Full report will be sent to the Clerk.  She also commented very positively on the Grass Contractors work - she and others felt was an improvement on previous contractors.


	k)	Help at Hand Cars – Janet Matthews
Janet gave an overview of how this service was moving forward.  Volunteer drivers were always welcome (she felt 2 more were needed) and she thanked the Parish Council for their support.  She detailed the number of requests handled April 2017 to March 2018 - 448.  So far she had not heard about Grant Funding but had given the Clerk the Insurance details she has received.

6.	Reports Submitted by those who were unable to attend were as follows:

a)	MC Pre-School - A report had been received from the Pre-School and Cllr. Jerrams Coughtrey read this out.

b)	History Society - A report had been received from the History Society and will be available in the Parish Office – Cllr. Fuller read this out. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]c)	Middleton Cheney W.I. - A report had been received from the W.I. and will be available in the Parish Office – Cllr. Allen read this out. 

7.	Reports for the Annual Parish Meeting

Reports given by those attending, as detailed above, and reports sent to the Parish Office by those who could not attend are available to review at the Parish Office.

8. 	Any Other Lawful Business

	No other lawful business took place.

9.	Closing remarks

The meeting closed with the Chairman thanking those who had attended and wished them well for the future.




Signed: …………………………………….
Chairman

Dated: ……………………………….2018
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